
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

June 29th, 2022 
 
Toronto and East York Community Council 
Toronto City Hall  
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario  
M5H 2N2 
 
Dear Chair and Members, 
 

RE: Traffic Control Signals at Bloor Street West and Perth Avenue 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 
There is a need for the installation of a traffic control signal at the intersection of Perth Avenue 
and Bloor Street West and this motion, as well as authorizing this traffic signal, ensures that 
there is coordination with the adjacent development sites that are moving forward as well as 
ensuring that this installation is planned in relation to any roadway and infrastructure 
improvements. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 

 
1. City Council authorize the installation of signalized traffic control at the intersection of Perth 

Avenue and Bloor Street West. 
 

2. City Council and direct that installation of the signalized traffic control be co-ordinated with 
the following development sites and adjacent planned roadway and infrastructure 
improvements: 

 
a. The development of the 1423-1437 Bloor Street West site; 

b. Bloor Street West corridor (including installation of cycling facilities) and Bloor Street 

West/Symington Avenue and Sterling Road intersection improvements. 

To the satisfaction of the General Manager, Transportation Services. 
 

3. City Council authorize the above-noted items be undertaken with consideration for additional 
future development projects and infrastructure improvements in the area, including: 

 
a.  The extension of Ruttan Street to the south to connect with Sterling Road; 
b.  The development of the 1439 Bloor Street West site; and 
c.  The re-alignment of Perth Avenue and installation of a cycling facilities to connect with the 

West Toronto Railpath. 
 
To the satisfaction of the General Manager, Transportation Services. 
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4. City Council direct the General Manager, Transportation Services to take all necessary
action to implement signalized traffic control at the intersection of Perth Avenue and Bloor
Street West.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Ana Bailão 
Deputy Mayor 
Councillor, Ward 9 – Davenport 


